Retreat Committee meeting

5 March 2003

Attended:  Marge McKenzie, Julie Sursa, Jessie Robinson, Alida Brown, Jay Nemrow

Several proposed places for the retreat were discussed: Conchas Lake, Holiday Inn, among others.

Assignments:  Julie will check on Conchas, Jay will check on Holiday Inn.

There was discussion on whether there should be one retreat or two retreats and on whether weekdays or weekends would be best for this.

Assignment:  Jay to survey the Council to see their preference on these two questions.
Marge presented several ideas on how other groups operate and come together and how we might adapt these for our use. 

There was discussion on bringing in a speaker to either motivate or facilitate us.  Ideas included a speaker on the future of health (possibly Hoyt Skabelund) or membership issues.  Also, it was proposed that Carolyn talk to us abuot systems change again, especially in light of our Council efforts on this.

Assignments:  Marge will approach Hoyt about speaking.  Alida will approach Carolyn about speaking.

Alida presented what the grants need to get out of these meetings.  The MCH money wanted us to review and update the plan, make goals for the coming year, and review accomplishments.   She also brought up the need for us to review our MCCH vision.

MCH Plan discussion: proposals were made to have breakout sessions, specifically about the key things that we need to be working on, including membership. 

While discussing possible activites, it was brought out that Brenda Bishop had a variety of games and activities on personality and teambuilding that we might consider using.

Some time was taken in reviewing how MCCH meetings were going in general.  Everyone liked the fact that we were having more “fun” activities and the expansion of these things was discussed.  The idea of turning over a bigger part of meetings to groups to present a program, bring in a speaker, or lead an activity was also discussed.  It was decided that this might be something good to plan for at the retreat(s).

The subject of the Wellness Fairs was discussed.  Some attendees said that this was an important activity for MCCH to be doing.  Alida reported that the committee working on it spent a lot of time deciding whether we should do another one this year and no group really came together strongly enough to push it through.  It was decided that this was another topic that might need to be discussed at the retreat(s).

The making of a “visual” form of our vision came up as a possible retreat activity.  Several forms were discussed, including a diorama, a collage, a (flannelboard) banner, and quilt squares.  Discussion tended toward the quilt squares.

It was also proposed that as an accessible documentation or our activities for next year, we could put together a scrapbook, similar to those done by 4-H participants.

